
From: Josh Cullinan <jcullinan@raffwu.org.au>  
Sent: Thursday, 5 March 2020 11:24 AM 
To: AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: AM2014/237 - 4 yearly review of modern awards - Miscellaneous Award 2010 
 
Dear Modern Awards Review Team 
 
We refer to the Decision of the Full Bench dated 12 February 2020 in [2020] FWCFB 754. 
 
We note the request at [60] of the decision. 
 
We have a number of members who have been purportedly excluded from Award coverage despite 
clearly falling within the category of workers intended to be covered by Modern Awards by 
Parliament. 
 
Some employers have sought to use imperfect language in Award coverage and Award classifications 
to deny workers any Award coverage. We note the submissions of AIG and ACCI fail to identify any 
classes of workers as requested at [60] of the decision. 
 
We welcome the decision and the impact it will have on the wages and conditions of many very low 
paid workers. We otherwise generally support the submissions of CPSU and UWU. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Josh Cullinan 
Secretary 
Retail and Fast Food Workers Union 
www.raffwu.org.au 
0416 241 763 
jcullinan@raffwu.org.au 
PO Box 334, Clifton Hill, VIC 3068 
Tw: @raffwu 
Fb: https://www.facebook.com/RAFFWU/  
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